



Minutes / Action List

- Meeting:** Community Liaison Committee
- Date / Time / Location:** 16th May 2018
- Present:** Mr Alec Darragh, Mr Ronan Doyle, Garda Seamus Fogarty, Mr Brian Gormley, Ms Lori Keeve, Mr Brian O’Connell, Cllr Nial Ring, Mr Stephen Toomey, Darek , Mr Conor Sreenan presented to the group.
- Apologies:** Ms Sinead Collins, Mr Neil O’Riordan, Ms Maureen O’Sullivan TD, Cllr Janice Boylan, Cllr Aine Clancy, Ms Patricia Clerkin, Ms Lorna Maguire

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
1.	Minutes		
1.1.	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.		
2.	Matters Arising		
2.1.	AD noted that he has had no feedback on his request on behalf of the residents’ for GDA support if extra costs are incurred as a result of the construction works. He noted this action as carrying forward from the CLC’s April meeting (item 3.2).		
2.2.	AD highlighted the importance of keeping the PPPs 3 week look ahead updated on the GDA website. RD agreed to check with the contractor for the most recent one and to update the GDA website accordingly.	RD	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
2.3.	AD raised an issue around the out-of-hours contact for the contractor stating that when he called the number from the website, security was unaware that they are the point of contact after hours. RD noted that the number given for the out-of-hours contact is correct and agreed to follow up on the matter with the contractor and Kennedy Security.	RD	
2.4.	AD requested follow up on the contractor negotiations surrounding the contractor car park for the East Quad. RD noted that this is ongoing but there is no sign of sign-off yet.		
2.5.	ST noted that he has been in contact with AD in relation to hoarding at the HSE houses on Grangegorman Lower. He informed the CLC that this will progressed around the 27 th May.		
2.6.	On behalf of NOR LK informed the CLC that the meeting between the D7 Educate Together and Donal Cassidy (HSE) in relation to the Thompson Centre has now taken place.		
3.	Community Matters		
3.1.	AD gave an account of the residents' complaint made to the contractor on Monday evening for working outside the hours permitted on the East Quad site. RD informed the CLC that the contractor was on site late due to a concrete pipe blockage and had to remain until it was cleared. He noted that this was raised with the GDA the following day and the contractor sent a letter to the residents. The CLC suggested that the contractor should be more pro-active in engaging with residents as an issue happens rather than afterwards. RD agreed to feed this back to the contractor.	RD	
3.2.	<p>There was a discussion around the noted increase of anti-social behaviour in the area and on campus. SF agreed to report the increase in activity back to the Bridewell and to direct more bike patrols to Grangegorman as resources allow.</p> <p>SF informed the group that the Chief is interested in having an office within the Grangegorman campus and will put forward proposal on this in the next few weeks.</p>	SF	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
4.	Hoarding Strategy		
4.1.	RD introduced CS to the group. CS presented the Hoarding Strategy for the site highlighting the core idea of taking advantage of all the site hoarding to align with future permanent site signage and reinforce the idea that the Grangegorman Project is a piece of the city. He noted that the proposal will build an opportunity for all stakeholders to engage with key message/s. He gave an overview of 2 types to be installed and where these would be. Type A providing less opportunity to pause, such as passing in a car, and Type B offering opportunity for longer engagement, on campus cyclist/pedestrian areas. It was noted that part of the idea would be to have some changeable information to keep the hoarding fresh and more dynamic.		
4.2.	The CLC was overall supportive of the strategy and offered suggestions to CS of different successful hoarding across the city. CS noted that he would look into these. It was noted that there is local pride in pieces of local interest and this can lead to less vandalism/graffiti. BG suggested using information from local community groups on the hoarding. BG also suggested that DIT student groups could get involved as a good opportunity to engage with the Grangegorman campus. AD enquired if there could be viewing panels included to see the construction. CS noted that this would be facilitated with panels designed at different heights. The CLC thanked CS for the presentation and CS left the meeting.		
5.	Project Update		
5.1.	RD gave an update on all live projects on site.		
5.2.	Residential Care Neighbourhood It was noted that the Design Team has been decided and will be announced at the end of May. ST noted that a topographical survey of this site will be undertaken shortly.		
5.3.	Primary Care Centre It was noted that all services are moved in with the exception of the Thompson Centre, which will move in over the next 2-3 weeks. RD noted that there a variety of artworks have been loaned to the building under the Grangegorman Public Art programme and invited the group to view them.		

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
5.4.	<p>PPPs: Central and East Quads</p> <p>It was noted that the main activity currently happening is augur piling and the movement of material between the sites. RD also noted that the GDA is actively working with the contractor to progress the connection with Broadstone however there is no timeline for this yet.</p>		
5.5.	<p>D7ET School</p> <p>It was noted that planning applications have been submitted to Dublin City Council and are now 3 weeks into the observation period. RD agreed to check that ST is included on the GDA mailing list.</p>	RD	
5.6.	<p>Updates were also given for:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DIT Programme III • SDZ Amendment at Prussia Street Gate • Public Art 		
6.	Any Other Business		
6.1.	<p>SF informed the CLC that the Garda Community Sports Day will be taking place at Grangegorman again this year following last year's very successful event. This year will involve the 4th Classes of the local schools.</p>		
6.2.	<p>BG noted that DIT is talking to the organisers of the Great Dublin Bike Ride about using the Grangegorman campus this year. He agreed to update the CLC as information is confirmed.</p>	BG	
7.	Next Meeting		
7.1.	<p>LK noted that there will be no meeting next month due to the clash with the Consultative Group. The next CLC meeting will take place on 11th July.</p>		